

European Board of Urology

P.O. Box 30016 6803 AA Arnhem The Netherlands

Phone: +31 (0)26 38 90 846 Fax: +31 (0)26 38 90 848 Email: ebu@ebu.com Web: www.ebu.com General Teaching Hospital and Charles University 1st Faculty of Medicine in Prague Department of Urology Prof. Tomáš Hanuš Ke Karlovu 6 128 08 Praha 2 CZECH REPUBLIC

Date: 15 October 2019 Subject: EBU Certification

RTPU: CZ-CUP

Dear Prof. Hanuš,

With regards to your centre's application it is my pleasure to inform you that the EBU Certification Committee has agreed to grant the title **EBU certified training centre** to the department of urology of the General Teaching Hospital and Charles University 1st Faculty of Medicine in Prague.

The EBU certification of the Residency Training Programme in Urology is valid for a period of five years, effective from October 2019.

Please find enclosed the following documents:

- Score report
- The official Certificate of Accreditation

Residents trained at an EBU-certified training centre can benefit from this quality control procedure since it reflects the high standards maintained by a training centre. Moreover, your centre is part of a growing number of institutions across Europe that aim to implement best practices in healthcare in a consistent and transparent manner.

In case of major changes in the training programme you are requested to report these to the EBU Certification Committee.

For information about the EBU assessments, other activities and a complete overview of the EBU certified training centres in Europe kindly visit our website at www.ebu.com.

On behalf of the committee, our congratulations and best wishes.

With kind regards, European Board of Urology

Mr. Magne Dimmen

Chairman Certification Committee